
    

  

Roush Performance Products, I c n
28156 Plymouth Road, Suite Z

 

Livonia, Michigan 48150 
Ph: (734) 466-6255           
Fax: (734) 466-6940 

 
October 22, 2008 
 
BY E-MAIL (george.person@dot.gov) 
 
Mr. George Person 
Chief, Recall Management Division  
Office of Defects Investigation 
Enforcement 
National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE. 
Washington, DC  20590 
 
Re: Roush Performance Products, Inc. 
 NHTSA Recall 08V-523 
 
Dear Mr. Person: 
 
As required by the regulations, enclosed please find Roush’s approved owner notification for your files 
that Roush first began to mail to customers October 21, 2008, to advise them regarding a potential defect 
in the airbox installed on model year 2007.5 – 2008 Ford F-150’s altered by Roush to operate using liquid 
injected propane.   
 
The owner letter was approved by Patricia Wallace of your office so long as we made the changes to it as 
directed in her Recall Acknowledgement email dated October 14, 2008. Attached also is our envelope as 
previously provided and approved. 
 
Also, Ms. Wallace asked that we provide the beginning and end dates for the build date range of vehicles 
affected by this recall.  The build date range for the affected vehicles is March 28, 2008 – October 2, 
2008.  
 
Please call me should you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Joseph Thompson 
G
 

eneral Manager 

Cc:  J.R. Jolliffe/Roush – General Counsel  
  E. Jones/Mayer, Brown, Rowe & Maw LLP (Ejones@mayerbrown.com)  
  P. Wallace/NHTSA (Patricia.Wallace@dot.gov) 
  RMD.ODI@dot.gov 
 

mailto:Patricia.Wallace@dot.gov


 

 



 


